MOUNTAIN LIBRARY NETWORK

Executive Board

Minutes

March 3, 2009

Call to order:  


Chair Vicky Terry called the meeting of the MLN Executive Board to order at 10 a.m. at the South Charleston Public Library.  Members present:  Suzette Lowe, Emilee Seese, Sarah Palfrey, Ann Farr, Judy Gunsaulis, Joanna Thompson, Eva McGuire, and Vicky Terry.  Guest:  Kim Moore

Minutes:

Suzette moved that the minutes of the December 3, 2008 meeting be approved.  Eva seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved as presented.

Committee Reports:

Circulation:  Emilee reported that there had been no meetings held and no changes made.


Cataloging:  Vicky reported that Heather would be holding training for Level 3 catalogers who would be interested in being trainers.  The training is scheduled for April 14 through April 15.  Suzette, Eva, Christie, and Kim expressed an interest in participating in the workshop.


OPAC:  No report.


Continuing Education:  No report.

Old Business:

Authority control:  The issue of authority control came up and it was pointed out that, at one time, J.D. was asked about paying for MLN to take care of bringing authority records up to date.  However, he expressed a wish to wait until the entire state could be done at once.  The board expressed a concern that this would take longer than was desired, and discussed the possibility of MLN paying for the authority work.  Vickie commented that she had received a quote of $7000.00 from LTI last year.  She will double check with LTI and see if there is any price change from last year.    It was pointed out that figures will need to be calculated to determine how much libraries will need to contribute toward the project.  A schedule for implementing the project was also discussed.    A suggestion was made that we ask JD again (since it will be some time before the authority work will be done for the state) and then look into applying for LSTA money to support the cost of the project.

New Business:

Non-replies to interlibrary loan requests continue to be a problem.  A suggestion was made to bring this issue up at the upcoming General Meeting.  In addition, an announcement at the General Meeting regarding use of the correct email address should also be made.


A report was made to Vicky Terry from Vienna concerning problems with the Serials module.  Apparently, the check in card was not being updated, item records were disappearing, and some check in cards at other libraries were disappearing. Emilee mentioned that she was not very far away and that she would ask Teresa to assist Vienna with serials


The issue of doing multiple create lists by one person/library at a time was discussed.  Create lists, global and rapid updates all tax the system.  Tammy had two suggestions regarding this situation:  1. To create lists either before or after operating hours (10-5);   2. To suspend global and rapid updates.  If either is needed, Tammy is to be contacted and she would perform the updates.


A motion was made by Ann to follow Tammy’s recommendation until 5/31/09 to see if there is any observable difference in handling the issue according to her recommendations.  The motion was seconded by Judy.  Motion passed.


Various cataloging issues were discussed.  There are apparently some non-Level 3 catalogers who have been creating records.   A suggestion was made to correct this problem by having cataloging refresher training.  It has also been reported that there are several areas in catalog records that are being overlooked in terms of errors.  A list of those areas will be distributed.  Finally, it was noted that any Level 3 catalogers who find problems with another Level 3 cataloger’s work should contact Vicky, Eva, or Suzette regarding the problem.

GENERAL MEETING 

For 2009, the General Meeting will be held on May 27, 2009, at the South Charleston Public Library, from 10 a.m. – 3p.m.  A MLN board meeting will be held prior to the General Meeting at 9:30 a.m.  Coffee and pastries will be available in the morning, with pizza and salad for lunch.  A request for donations to cover the cost of the food will be made.  


Continuing Education credit for those who need it will be offered.  Those who wish to have the credit will sign an attendance sheet once the training is completed.  Various suggestions for topics included:  library patron listservs, courtesy notices, hardware specifications for the system, OPAC alerts on new books by a particular author, OPAC patron comments, using Macros and linking patrons.  Refreshers that could be offered:  Paging slips, overdues, patron records, patron codes.  Emilee, Suzette, and Sarah volunteered to lead any training related to circulation issues.


Elections will also be held at the general meeting for one representative each from a small and a medium-sized library.


Regarding announcements, Eva mentioned that Concord University is once again asking for a letter of support from MLN in their reapplication of a grant for their library.  The Board was in general agreement to support Concord’s grant application.


Kim mentioned that Raleigh County had been having several problems with holds disappearing from the system and yet the patron gets emails stating that their requested holds are ready for pick-up.  It was recommended that specific examples be sent to Tammy to see what could be done about the problem.


There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanna M. Thompson

